


1

Lamberty, Kelli

From: Shelley Kennedy <shelleyannkennedy@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, August 30, 2018 11:06 PM
To: Lamberty, Kelli; Chaney Austin, Brian
Subject: Harvest Festival and September street use meeting

I wanted to take the opportunity to share with you the statement I had sent to the city attorney regarding our 
event. I felt it was important to share with her our stance on the event and the issues at hand. This event has 
become a tradition and people travel from all over the country attend. Every year on the first full weekend in 
October people will March up State Street to the Capitol at 4pm on Sunday.  
 
Note: our 501c3 paperwork is currently being processed by the IRS.  
 
Erik and I will do everything in our power to keep the event going. In my statement below I outlined 
some things that I think will be helpful in reaching our goal. 
 
If you have any questions please let me know. Thank you for your time  
 
At the street use meeting the concern of the public use of cannabis was brought up. The festival in the past was organized by 
different leadership, and is under new leadership as of last year. I completely understand the concerns of the city and the festival 
does discourage public use. As the permit holder last year I personally went around the festival grounds to anyone that I could 
see was openly using and told them to leave. From what I saw this was a rare occurrence, but I asked these people to leave 
regardless. The same thing will happen this year if we are granted the permit. The festival is not about open public use. That is 
not what I am about. I am about educating the public on our current laws and what we can do to change them. That is why we 
have more speakers than bands. We are looking to provide additional security and remove anyone using from the festival 
grounds.  
 
I should also add that as the new permit holder and Coordinator, I am working on making the GMMHF a 501(c)3 this year. The 
paperwork is being submitted to the IRS today. The goal of the non profit is education and working on projects that will further 
the cause of cannabis legalization in Wisconsin. I'm working with an accountant that is familiar with non profits. What little money 
raised at the fest would benefit projects that we believe would further the cause of legalization. With any luck we will be a non 
profit before the fest. The new harvest fest is geared towards education and fund raising now that I am coordinating it. We have 
talked about and are open to hiring security if public use is a concern. Last year what I saw was minimal and I did everything I 
could to stop it. With that being said, our organization is shifting gears and the city of Madison would not be condoning a festival 
where participants are breaking city ordinances and state law.  
 
I wanted to make sure you know where we are coming from. I cannot control what certain individuals do at the festival, but I can 
ask anyone participating in illegal activities to leave, just like at any other outdoor event. We will also hire additional security at 
the request of the city to address this issue. We don't want a few "bad apples" to spoil this educational event that brings people 
from all over the state to Madison, providing state street businesses with an additional revenue boost.  
 
























